
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 

30th September 2022 
 
Dear parents and carers, 
 
Torridon has been as busy as ever this week.  It was great to see Year 3 children enjoying their 
first trip of the term, visiting Lewisham on Monday to learn about our local history.   The 
children in year 5 and 6 welcomed visitors from the Breck Foundation who helped us to think 
about the importance of keeping ourselves safe online.   
 
Thank you to those who were able to join the PTA annual general meeting this week.  Ruth and 
the team will shortly be holding elections for new committee members for this year.  Look out 
for more details later in the newsletter.  
 
We are looking forward to the launch of Black History Month next week. In addition to special 
assemblies and learning about significant people in their history lessons, the children will be 
taking part in music workshops to  support their learning about Caribbean culture.  
 
As you will have seen from my previous letter, we are very excited to be welcoming chef Tom 
Kerridge on Tuesday who will be leading his ‘Full Time Meals’ takeover at Torridon.  I have 
reattached the information for any of you who may have missed it.  We hope that all children 
will take up the offer of a free, delicious lunch and that many of you will be inspired by the 
recipe cards and ingredient bundles that will be provided.  You can find out more about the Full 
Time Meals campaign here: Full Time Meals 
 
Wishing you a wonderful weekend. 
 
Best wishes 
 
Manda George 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Hazelbank Road, Catford, London, SE6 1TG 

Headteacher: Manda George 

Telephone: 0208 697 2762 

Email: admin@torridonprimary.lewisham.sch.uk 

Website: www.torridonprimary.lewisham.co.uk 

Twitter: @TorridonPrimary 

https://tomkerridge.com/full-time-meals/
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Year 5 - Science 
 

 During our science lessons, 5R were 
investigating Friction. We transferred jelly into 
a bowl using chopsticks and later added oil to 
the jelly to investigate how the oil changed the 
effect of friction.  It was quite tricky but great 
fun!  
 
 
 
 

Congratulations Yoel! 
 
Congratulations to Yoel in Year 6 who has worked incredibly hard 
outside of school playing football and has been officially signed by 
Chelsea FC. We are all incredibly proud of your success. 
 
 
 
 

Attendance 
 
A reminder that school gates open at 8.45am and close at 8.55am. All children should be 

in their classrooms ready for learning by 9.00am.  Registers close at 9.05am and any child 

arriving after this time will be recorded as having arrived late for school. Our school target 

for overall attendance is 97%.  Where a child’s attendance is below 96%, we will write to 

you and monitor your child’s attendance. 

 

Torridon Dance Community 
 
 
Gabrielle in Year 5 obtained a fantastic "Distinction" in her Modern Stage 

Grade Examination, achieving 90 out of a possible 100 marks.  Well done 

Gabrielle! 

 

 



Year 1 Colour Mixing 
 

 

 

 

 

It’s been a busy week in the Art room with lots of colour mixing and portrait painting. Look at all the wonderful 

colours that Year One managed to mix using only primary colours! If you see them around school be sure to 

ask them how they did it.  

They then had lots of fun using all the colours they had mixed to fill their self portraits with their favourite 

shades. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOL  
 

Article 3: Best interests of the child 

'The best interests of the child must be a top priority in all decisions and 

actions that affect children.' 

Whilst exploring Article 3, we had a discussion about decision making. We 

talked about who makes decisions for us and how these decisions can 

affect us. 

 

 



Lewisham Autism Support 
 

 

LEWISHAM 

LEWISHAM AUTISM SUPPORT 

Support for families of children with a diagnosis of autism living in Lewisham 

What we offer: 

• 1-hour clinic appointment with experienced Family Support Coordinators who provide support for 

parents/carers in: 

- Understanding more about autism. 

-  Information about accessing local services and benefits. 

• For families resident in Lewisham, access to ongoing support (Comeback Service). 

How to access our service: 

•  Paediatricians and other Kaleidoscope diagnosing teams can automatically refer families after 

diagnosis. This includes families diagnosed at Kaleidoscope but living in other boroughs. These families 

will receive an initial 1-hour clinic only. 

• We accept referrals from other professionals working with diagnosed children living in the borough.  

• Families of diagnosed children can also self-refer.  

Contact details: 

• Tel: 020 8699 3066 

• Email: lewisham.familysupport@nas.org.uk  

NEXT DROP IN SESSON SESSION 

Monday 3rd October, 10.30am -12.30pm at Kaleidoscope 

An opportunity to chat with an experienced Family Support Coordinator and find out about strategies, services 

and benefits that can support you. 

No appointment necessary – just drop in 

 

INTERNET SAFETY WORKSHOPS 
 

This week, the children in years 5 and 6 had 

a workshop from the Breck foundation which 

helped them to understand how they can 

reclaim the internet. The session taught the 

children the warning signs of online 

grooming and exploitation and we discussed 

ways to keep ourselves safe online.  
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Dates For Your Diary 
Monday 3rd October Black History Month Launch 
Tuesday 4th October ‘Full Time Meals’ campaign – Torridon Take Over Day  
Friday 7th October Black History Month Caribbean Music Workshops 
Tuesday 11th & Thursday 13th October Parent and carer open evening 
Thursday 13th October School Photos 
Friday 14th October Deadline for parent governor nominations 
Monday 17th October Resource Base Hollywood Bowling Festival 
Tuesday 18th – Thursday 20th October Whole school musical performances (6pm) 
Friday 21st October Non Uniform Day 
Monday 24th – Friday 28th October HALF TERM HOLIDAY 
Monday 31st October Back to school  
Thursday 3rd November Year 6 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 
Saturday 5th November PTA Gardening Day 

Thursday 10th November 
PTA Coffee Morning 
Year 2 SATs meeting for parents and carers (5pm) 

Tuesday 15th November Resource Base Primary Panathlon  
Thursday 17th November Year 4 Multiplication Check meeting for parents and carers 

(5pm) 
Friday 18th November Children in  Need 
Thursday 24th November Year 1 Phonics Screening Check meeting for parents and 

carers (5pm) 
Friday 25th Novermber INSET DAY 
Week beginning 28th November Whole school assessment week 
Thursday 8th December Christmas Disco 
Tuesday 3rd January FIRST DAY OF THE SPRING TERM 
Friday 16th December Last Day of Term (2pm Finish) 
  

Toilet Training Sessions 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Election of PTA Committee members 2022  
Would you like to become more involved in the planning and delivery of events 

organised by the PTA? Please email friendsoftorridonpta@gmail.com to express 

your interest in one of the following roles: 

Key Committee positions: 

• CHAIR and Co-Chair 
• TREASURER 
• SECRETARY and Co-

secretary 
 
Other open Committee 
positions: 

• Green Team Lead 
• Reading Room Lead 
• Uniform Lead 
• Event Leads 
• General Committee 

Members 
 

  

Timeline 

Thursday, 

6/10 

Nomination deadline 

Friday, 7/10 Voting by Google 

Forms opens 

Thursday, 

13/10 

Voting closes 

Friday, 

14/10 

New Committee 

announced 

 

 

Year 6 girls - James Allen’s Girls’ School (JAGS) taster days 
Taster session 1: 

JAGS warmly invites potential applicants to join them for  

their virtual taster after school on Tuesday, 11 October  
from 4.30pm – 5.45pm. This will consist of two fun and  
engaging lessons in History and French Cooking, and will  
take place via an interactive Zoom webinar (using question and answer 
surveys). 
 
Taster session 2: 
The Music taster morning is a fun and engaging opportunity for young aspiring musicians to meet, chat and 
play music in small ensembles with some of the JAGS Music scholars. The taster morning is designed 
for instrumentalists (regretfully not for pianists or vocalists) who play an orchestral instrument to Grade 5 
standard or above and are interested in applying for an 11+ Music Scholarship. The music won’t need to be 
prepared in advance: quite simply come along and enjoy the experience. At the end of the taster morning, 
parents will have the chance to hear what the group has been preparing!  Attendees should bring their 
instruments with them.  
Friday 14 October 2022 9:30 AM - 11:30 AM 
 
If you think your daughter may be interested in either of the taster days,  please contact JAGS to book a place: 
enquiries@jags.org.uk 
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Lewisham EP Connect  

 

 

BLACK HISTORY MONTH 
Black History Month runs nationally every October to commemorate the history, achievements and 
contributions of black communities in the UK.  
There are many events taking place in Lewisham that celebrate the history, learning, talents and 
ideas of our black communities during the month of October and beyond. Lewisham Council are 
proud to launch a year-round commitment which acknowledges the legacies and contributions of 
our black communities: Black History Lewisham 365. 
Black History Lewisham 365 will explore Black history and culture during the month of October and 
beyond. 
To find out more about events, click here:  Lewisham Council - Black History Lewisham 365 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://lewisham.gov.uk/inmyarea/events/black-history-month


Year 3 Computing  
 
This week year 3 were recreating their hand drawn pictures using the paint software on laptops. They 

discussed the benefits and disadvantages of using a digital device compared to non-digital methods.  

 

FOXGLOVE FOREST SCHOOL  

 



 

 

                                                                 

Stars of the Week 

Week commencing 26.09.22  
Class  Name  Reason  

Nursery FT  Beaudi  For his willingness to learn and for always following the Nursery rules. Well done 
Beaudi!  

Nursery AM  Emma  For settling into the Nursey routine and showing confidence exploring the Nursery 
environment. Well done Emma!  

Red Class  Eve  For being ambitious about learning and following instructions.  
Well done Eve! 

Blue Class  Carter  For his enthusiasm and curiosity to learn, and for his excellent listening skills. Good 
job Carter!  

Yellow Class  Rowan   For being an excellent role model.  Well done! 

1G  Evie  For always trying her best in all areas of her learning! She has made a huge amount 
of progress in her writing and in maths. Well done!  

1M  Anice  For showing great enthusiasm in our English lessons and for her fantastic writing. 
Well done, Anice!  

1N  Salome  For always being kind and polite and always doing her absolute best in any task 
she is given. Thank you, Salome!  

2G  Amaya  For her progress in her writing and independent learning. Keep it up!  

2S  Elsie  For her brilliant dragon poem! Well done for including such creativity and 

imagination into your work 😊   

2SW  Joshua  For being kind to others and always being helpful to everyone! Super job Joshua!  
3A  Ellis  For showing excellence in all areas of learning, especially his story about our 

adventure in Lewisham. Well done!  
3L  Rhianni  For showing excellence across all subjects; reading at home, helping others in 

maths and putting her hand up more often!  
3S  Miracle  An excellent attitude towards her learning in all areas of the curriculum. Well done 

for being a determined member of our class.  
4C  Kiron For excellent effort in maths lessons this week.  

4V  Radiatoulaye  For always striving for excellence in her learning and never giving up.  

4W  Ariz  For consistently choosing to show excellence in everything he does at school. 
Continue to be an excellent class role model.   

5L  Sariah   For showing fantastic enthusiasm and effort in her learning! Well done Sariah 😊   
5R  Rocco  For always demonstrating excellence in all his learning. He always accepts 

challenges and showed great resilience when problem solving in Maths this week. 
Well Done! 

5S  Shahan  For showing excellence in your behaviour and in the work you produce. For being a 
role model to the whole class. Well done!  

6A  Sedrach  For consistently displaying excellent behaviour for learning and being resilient in his 
assessments this week.   

6C  Ava  For your excellent work in history. You have demonstrated your understanding of 
how London has changed over time.  

6L  Melika  For always concentrating on your learning and putting the best effort into 
everything that you do! Well done!  

Resource Base  Gabriel 
 

Naoki  

For his excellent, smooth integration into his year 2 class this week. 
 
Foe a great audition and his part in Bugsy Malone.   
  

  



RAPUNZEL - Family Theatre in the Sydenham Centre 
 

 



 


